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I am writing to urge you to stop the proposed sewer rate increase.
We, and many residents, our quality of life would be significantly
affected by a rate hike that would double our sewer charges.
Moreover, the process to pass this measure has been unjust and
unfair to residents. There has not been transparency for
homeowners and due process has not occurred. The need has also
not been adequately quantified by the Clty of Los Angeles, nor
has there been an independent review. The Office of Public
Accountability and Ratepayer Advocate should be permitted to
review and opine on the sanitation rate increase. | appreciate your
efforts in supporting us to stop the sewer rate increase. Thank you,
Amy Kreutzen 11028 Blix Street, West Toluca Lake, 91602
323-533-2136



